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Dear Commissioner Porter,

My name is _________. I am a 10th grad students at ____________, and as part of a school project, I’d like to offer a few suggestions as to how to maintain Vermont’s deer population. Over the past week or so, I’ve been looking at Legislative reports and crunching the numbers on the population trend in Vermont, and based on my research, I have a few recommendations for your department. 

As I’m sure you’re well aware, the deer population in our state is on decline. I think that in order to keep a healthy relationship between deer and Vermont’s hunters, we need to help support the population, and keep it from depleting. I would propose to the department that you treat deer hunting more like you do moose hunting. Instead of giving everyone the opportunity to get a deer, you can create a lottery – much like you do for moose hunting – and only those whose names are pulled from the lottery get the opportunity to kill deer. In addition to limiting the number of deer that are killed by Vermont hunters, this will also create a revenue source for what promises to be an incredibly difficult budget year. 

While the idea helps the deer population, I understand how unpopular this will be with Vermont hunters. I respect the fact that many people in this state love to hunt, and that we have a rich hunting heritage. However, the key word in that phrase is heritage. Vermont’s past has been filled with hunting and a great hunting history. Unfortunately, in order to have a great future of Vermont hunting, we need to made some sacrifices.

One of those sacrifices is going to need to be a limited hunting pool. This would limit how many deer humans kill each year in a reasonable, cost-effective way that will keep the vast majority of hunters out in the woods and satisfied with the pickings. So not to give some Vermonters more of an opportunity to hunt than others, I think that if you win the lottery one year and you buy a ticket the next season, you should go to the back, and anyone who was rejected the previous year should get priority. 

The truth is that this will have a miniscule affect on how many hunters are actually able to go out. I would recommend that the department commission a study from the State Legislature that looks into how many deer could be killed in a hunting season while still keeping a healthy population. In addition, I also suggest that the Appropriations Committee look at what the state should charge for on the hunting lottery tickets so that Vermont it can create a real revenue source. 

I hope that you’ll consider this proposal.

Regards,
